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Wall, Treeva

From: Dean, Randy

Sent: Wednesday, January 14, 2015 10:50 AM

To: Conway, Lori

Cc: Johnson, Jeff; Wall, Treeva; Lee, Steve

Subject: RE: Mill Creek Road Washout

I rode out to the area mentioned below, and found the roads to be completely, without question, passable for ALL 

traffic. I talked to Mr. Sommer on the phone, (because his property is gated and the gate was closed), and he explained 

his concerns and told me that he knew what I was going to say because I had talked to him numerous times before. I 

once again told him that the only thing that was going to control the washing and all around poor condition of the road, 

was for it to be paved. I started explaining our special assessment program and he stopped me and said they tried that a 

few years ago, and the county backed out on them due to lack of funds. I told him that I was sorry to hear that, but all I 

could do was put him in touch with that dept. again to discuss the possibility of moving forward. Mr. Sommer then asked 

could I send a grader out there to grade the road again and I told him no because it meets our pass ability policy and he 

knows that after the next rain, it will be washed again, just like it is now. He said he knew that. I told him I would pass 

along our conversation.  

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: Conway, Lori  

Sent: Tuesday, January 13, 2015 11:05 AM 

To: Dean, Randy 

Cc: Wall, Treeva; Johnson, Jeff 

Subject: FW: Mill Creek Road Washout 

 

Randy, please take a look at the roads " feeding Mill Creek road and Natures Edge road" from the email below and let 

me know your findings.  Anything impassable? 

 

Thank you, 

Lori 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: Schneider, Fred  

Sent: Tuesday, January 13, 2015 10:04 AM 

To: Conway, Lori; Hamilton, Mary 

Subject: FW: Mill Creek Road Washout 

 

 

 

Thanks, 

 

Fred 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: Cadwell, Welton  

Sent: Tuesday, January 13, 2015 9:20 AM 

To: Roy Sommer 

Cc: Stivender, Jim; Schneider, Fred 

Subject: Re: Mill Creek Road Washout 
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I will get with Public works today 

 

Sent from my iPad 

 

> On Jan 13, 2015, at 8:32 AM, Roy Sommer <roy.sommer@centurylink.com> wrote: 

>  

> Welton, I am writing you again, to ask for your help, to improve the roads feeding Mill Creek road and Natures Edge 

road. We have been putting up with the constant erosion of the road for years now and it is getting worse. I have my 

wife's 87 year old parents stay with us, and as a Safety issue,I am afraid that emergency vehicles and service vehicles will 

not be able to respond when needed. I pay more than $2400 a year in taxes and I don't have city water, paved roads or 

city sewer. Some type of water management system has to be installed or the quick fix method of improvements, will 

just wash away with every rain storm. I would love for you to take a ride out there and see for yourself what we deal 

with everyday. I can be reached at 352 455-1887. Thank You for your help !!! Roy Sommer 


